

Monday, Oct 27th CCRC Chesterfield Meeting

Swift Creek Middle School
3700 Old Hundred Road Midlothian, VA 23112
Social & Registration 6:00 pm
Business meeting 7:00 pm
Come early and enjoy some Great fellowship!

Saturday Oct 18th Midlothian Day & Parade Join the Fun

Join us for the 43rd Annual Midlothian Village Day Parade on Saturday, October 18, 2025, Parade 9-10 am Arrive by 8:30

Support our Republican Candidates!

Wear your Patriotic Outfits, Bring your Children, Wave your Flags! It's lot's of FUN

VOLUNTEER to work a shift at our Booth.

Festival & Craft Fair from 10-3pm

Midlothian Middle School, 13501 Midlothian Turnpike, Midlothian, VA 23113.

For more information, contact us: https://chesterfieldgop.com/contact-us/

Applications being accepted for *interim school board appointment*Go to the School Board website to apply. Applications are due by Oct.10th

Statement from the Chesterfield County School Board - Oct. 1, 2025

We are committed to ensuring steady and effective governance for our school division and community. At the Sept. 23, 2025, special meeting of the School Board, we took action on the following items. These decisions reflect our responsibility to maintain stability and continuity in service to students, staff and families, beginning with the acceptance of a board member's resignation.

The board voted to formally accept the written resignation of Clover Hill District representative Dorothy Heffron, effective Dec. 31, 2025. It is important to note that neither the School Division, nor any member of the School Board, has the legal authority to remove an elected School Board member from office. Generally, elected or appointed state and local officials may only be removed from office in accordance with state law (<u>Title 24.2</u>, <u>Chapter 2</u>, <u>Article 7 of the Code of Virginia</u>).

The board also voted to remove the current Clover Hill District representative from all board-appointed committees and positions. Current board members were immediately appointed to assume those responsibilities so that the work of the board can continue without interruption.

Additionally, it was announced that the board will establish a process to identify an interim representative for the Clover Hill District who will begin serving on Jan. 1, 2026. For individuals interested in serving in this interim capacity, here is the process:

- A 10-day application period will open Oct. 1 and close at 5 p.m. Oct. 10.
- A meeting will be held in conjunction with the board's regular business meeting on Oct. 14 where Chesterfield County residents may address the board regarding the appointment.
- After the application window closes, the School Board will conduct interviews if necessary. The board intends to name the Clover Hill District interim board member at a meeting to be held on a later date.

Our focus remains on serving our nearly 65,000 students by supporting academic success and maintaining a productive and supportive educational environment across Chesterfield County Public Schools.

Statement issued by:

Ann Coker, School Board chair and Bermuda District representative Lisa Hudgins, School Board vice chair and Midlothian District representative Dominique Chatters, Dale District representative on the School Board Steven Paranto, Matoaca District representative on the School Board

Encourage your Friends and Family to Vote Early & Volunteer!

Central Library Monday to Friday 9 am to 5 pm

7051 Lucy Corr Blvd

Chesterfield 23832

Welcome Your New Clover Hill Magisterial District Chair

I want to introduce Dale McIntosh, our new Clover Hill District Chair. Dale was voted in on Monday and has jumped right in, already Recruiting Volunteers in his district.

Your Sign Committee

Tony Craven is running point along with your Magisterial Chairs. tcgop@gmail.com

Midlothian: Chuck Fadus charlesjfadus@comcast.net

Dale: Crista Jamison cristajamieson@gmail.com

Bermuda: Kathy Lee knlee1220@gmail.com

Matoaca: Arron & Darcy Mathes admathes@gmail.com

Cloverhill: Dale McIntosh mcintoshdale2@gmail.com

Early Voting Volunteer & Win!

Every time you volunteer for a slot as a poll greeter at the Central Precinct for the 45 days of early voting, one of the satellite precincts, or outside a precinct on Election Day,

You'll get one entry in our drawing for the

Official Donald Trump Garbage Truck bobblehead doll.

This is the official, limited edition (numbered, only 2024 made!) from the National Bobblehead Museum!

Every time you work as a poll greeter,

you'll get another chance to win this exciting collector's item!

Drawing will be held at our CCRC November meeting.

You need not be present to win

. Sign up for one or more poll greeter slots here:

Sign Up Now at Chesterfieldgop.com!

For more information, contact Leslie at: vcorganization@chesterfieldgop.com

Dee Dee Van Buren Chair and Your CCRC Executive Committee.